Topeka, Kansas

Vol. 79Published: January 9, 2008Number 22Next Meeting January 14, 2008Meeting Place: Top of the Tower12:05 p.m.

MONDAY JANUARY 7: Eleanor Craig with Accessible Arts will talk about the Discovery Trails Program. Lion Irene Owen will introduce our speaker.

LAST MONDAY: Nicole McClure, a student at Kansas University, showed slides of Paris that she took on her 2007 trip to France. As an art student she had seen paintings every day in classes, but she says seeing them "in person" was awesome. Paris impressed her for its classiness. She was introduced by Lion Don Spradling.

GUESTS: PDG Bernard Lee, Esther Spradling.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

Campaign Sight First II Cookbooks are available and make wonderful gifts for someone who cooks. Contact Lion Barbara Smith at 273-7818.

Shunga Trail clean-up January 12th at 8:00 AM. Meet at the skate park near 23rd and Washburn for an hour of walking and picking up trash. If snow is on the ground or the temperature is below freezing the clean-up will be rescheduled to February.

The Lions world is coming to Topeka January 18-20 with the visit of International President Mahendra Amarasuriya and his wife Kushlani to the Mid-Winter Rally. Fill out the registration form in the Kansas Lions News or see Big Lion Gary. Your reservation needs to be in by January 11th to assure you of meals.

Our Topeka Lions Club is responsible for the Hospitality Room at the Mid-Winter Rally being held at the Ramada Hotel. We need donations of fruit, cheese, crackers, cheese balls, pretzels and cookies as well as snacks prepared for diabetics. Call Big Lion Gary at 379-5777 about your donation and what times you can assist in the Hospitality. DON'T MISS!

Lion Wayne Johnson was present for the meal drawing. Lion Mark Saylor won the mystery bag.

President: Gary Schmidt Sec/Treasurer: Steve Page Editor: Spencer Smith 379-5777 273-9993 273-7818 or 633-8321